


BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISHCOUNCIL
MINUTES of ORDINARY MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 13th November 2017, Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Dale, Winkworth,, Downes, , the clerk Ms Plevey and 4 members of the public.

In Attendance: County Councillor Phil Grove and District Councillors David Chambers and Douglas Godwin

1.Apologies: Cllrs Guest and Pearce apologies noted.

2.Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update Register of Interest Forms
Cllr Winkworth item 13

3.Dispensation requests: None received

 Public Participation. Members of the public were very concerned with speeding through the village.
It was requested that leaves on the pavements could be removed as they could be a hazard.
An observation was made that the affordable housing had not gone to local residents

4. Minutes of the ordinary parish Council meeting held on October9th 2017: these were considered and approved.

5.Matters Arising: Signage outside the Royal Oak, the clerk has spoken to the pub but signs still not moved Highways department to be contacted
One of the white gates to be changed to match the rest.
Traffic signs to Butts Bank to be followed up by Cllr Grove 

6.County and District Councillors reports: Copy of County Councillor Grove’s report attached to these minutes.
District Councillor Chambers reported on MHDC : Malvern Science Park is to be site for 5G, hopefully this will be rolled out across the whole district.
SWDP revue is now starting. Planning, number of applications has dropped.
Community awards on 29th November

7. RTA 15th October 2017: Still under investigation. Signs have been removed that are set at 4ft as they are in direct line of vision, Chairman has put forward suggestions for road calming. 

8.Planning: 17/01701/RM Cedars Farm Broadwas Worcester WR6 5NE Reserved matters including appearance, landscaping, layout and scale following outline approval Mr P Brooke.

The Parish Council considered this application at its meeting on 13 November 2017 and wishes to make the following observations: -
 1.       The scale of the proposed house appears to be somewhat larger than that shown in the outline application.
 2.       The design of the proposed house in the current application bears no resemblance to the drawing enclosed with the outline application.”
 


9. Neighbourhood Development Plan:  Not much coming through at present, will report in January
10.. Berryfields Close: Speller Metcalf request that the container be moved. The Parish Council discussed, and it was agreed the container would remain in its present location due to right of way and run off from football pitch.

[bookmark: _GoBack]11.Berryfields Play Equipment: It was agreed that the clerk would obtain quotes for both adult fitness and children’s play  equipment

12: WI FI Funding: The chairman has applied for a grant for WI FI for the village hall (since been approved) It has been agreed that the Parish Council would fund any extra costs for the next 2 years.

13: Grant Funding Request: Broadwas sports club, there were insufficient councillors who did not have an interest in this matter to vote, it will be included in the agenda for January

14. Progress reports: 

a) Treasurer’s Report copy circulated and all payments agreed by councillors’ present, copy attached to these minutes

b) Clerk’s report: copy circulated and attached to these minutes

c) PLO report, copy circulated and attached to these minutes

15. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda: 
Chairman requested email to Cllr Priddey who has not attended Parish Council Meetings for 6 months and now ceases to be a councillor for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council. 


Date of next meeting 9th January 2018 7.30pm at Broadwas Village Hall




Signed Chairman………………………………………………..date…………………………………..


















	
	Treasurers report for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council November 2017
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Payments
	Receipts
	
	
	
	

	
	Lloyds a/c
	
	29.09.2017
	
	
	
	
	20720.58
	
	

	
	Berryfields Account
	5.10.2016
	
	
	
	
	10267.42
	
	

	
	NS&I account
	1.1.2017
	
	
	
	
	28487.24
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Balance Total
	
	
	
	
	
	59475.24
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Receipts & Payments included in this total
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	2.10.2017
	001123
	B & S chains
	196.75
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	9.10.2017
	001124
	K Downes
	13.00
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	11.10.2017
	001125
	Lower Teme Pcc
	250.00
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	18.10.2017
	
	VAT Reimbursed
	
	
	687.13
	
	
	
	

	
	22.10.2017
	
	Transparency grant
	
	
	447.47
	
	59475.24
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Payments
	still awaiting presentation
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	30.10.2017
	001126
	H Plevey sal Oct
	320.21
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	30.10.2017
	001127
	H Plevey exp Oct
	17.99
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	30.10.2017
	001128
	Worcs CALC
	30.00
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	2.11.2017
	001129
	C W Hemming
	150.00
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL
	 
	 
	518.20
	 
	 
	
	518.20
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	58957.04
	
	

	
	For agreement at tonight's meeting
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	12.11.2017
	001130
	A Bullock LM
	234.00
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	12.11.2017
	001131
	Grant Thornton
	180.00
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	
	414.00
	
	
	
	58543.04
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	chqs issued between meetings
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	








Clerks report November 2017

Risk assessment on Bus shelters and notice boards complete, all ok but still awaiting re-painting of bus shelter on Weston Hill.
Notice boards will need some attention soon especially the Cotheridge one.
I have spoken to Midland Paramotors and they are very well aware that they are only able  to use the fields for 28 days (14 days each field) per year, they try not to fly over peoples’ houses but cannot help it when coming in to land if the wind direction changes, they also said they do not receive any complaints at the other flying sites and wonder why Broadwas makes such a fuss.
BROADWAS & COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL
MONTHLY INSPECTION REPORT FOR BERRYFIELDS & BROAD GREEN
By PETER PARKES
November 2017

Berryfields
Dogs are still being exercised on Berryfields.  The football team (and supporters) in particular are bringing dogs with them!
There are mole hills on the lower end of Berryfields I am dealing with and there is rabbit activity.
The ashes from the recent bonfire party are still hot and will not be safe to remove until completely cold.  This may take up to the end of the week.  After which I will remove all debris and fencing.  All rubbish has been collected and disposed of.
Bucket swing has four caps missing from the bolts on the frame

Broad Green
Continued random patrolling over the last month has unfortunately unearthed a small amount of dog excrement.

P Parkes



Broadwas and Cotheridge Parish Council, and Hallow Parish Council meeting Monday 13th November 2017.

  Phil Notes. 

NEW ROAD, Worcester.

Works are expected to commence after the Christmas /New year period.
 
Therefore its estimated works will Commence middle of January ( 2018 ) for 6 weeks.
New Road is to be raised by 12 -18 inches. 
One lane will be closed at any one time.
Will await confirmation to exact timings date as we approach the new Year.
 Dear Phil,
 
Obviously the full circumstances of the collision are still under investigation by Mercia Police Traffic Officers and our Forensic Collision Investigation Unit.
 
The scene has also been visited by myself and representatives of the Accident Studies Department at Worcestershire County Council.
 
Certain maintenance measures relating to the hedgerow/visibility splay out of Otherton Lane etc have been discussed and some signage improvements are under consideration by the County Council.
 
I'm sorry I can't provide any further updates at this time.
 
Regards 
 
Bob  
R. J. Haynes 
Traffic Management Advisor 
Warwickshire Police and West Mercia Police 
Covering South Worcestershire 
Tel: 07969 565 695 

1. County Council affairs

While the overall picture of our finances is difficult, there are a number of very encouraging developments, some of which were enumerated at Cabinet last Thursday. 
The Worcestershire Rail Investment Strategy was approved. This plan, based on work done by our consultants SLC Rail, outlines the priorities for rail development in the county, with great emphasis on the new Parkway station to be opened in the winter of 2018/19 and achieving two trains per hour from Worcester to Paddington. One of those should be a high speed train averaging a lot more than the current 55 mph.
We also approved the developments of Kidderminster station, the second most used station in the county, but with very poor facilities. Pershore will also see important road improvements, including a new bridge over the main railway line to linkup with the Wyre Piddle bypass. This will relieve some of the problems at the Pinvin crossroads.
Finally the revised Local Transport Plan (LTP4) was approved. This outlines all the possible transport improvements across the county to be considered between now and 2031. It does not in any way guarantee the funds to carry out these projects, but rather describes an envelope encompassing all the schemes we would like to see implemented. There are also priorities given, so that it can be seen what work might be undertaken first, as funds become available. 
 Major Funding Announced for Worcestershire 
The Department for Transport (DfT) has announced multi-million pound funding for the biggest road construction project in Worcestershire for decades. 
The main road bridge (Carrington Bridge) en route from West Worcester to the M5 will be turned into a dual carriageway in a project that is costing more than £60 million. 
Dualling the bridge forms part of the wider A4440 Southern Link Road improvement scheme which will relieve congestion and reduce journey times and improve journey time reliability. As well as funding for Carrington Bridge, the DfT also announced an extra £6.6 million to help to ease traffic congestion in Worcestershire. This investment will seek to improve traffic flow and walking and cycling routes in Worcester town centre and in Bromsgrove. 
League Tables show Worcestershire Schools Performing above National Average 
Most Worcestershire schools are performing above the national average, according to recently-published league tables. 
The key figure for schools is the new Progress 8 score. This is calculated by comparing pupils’ results at key stage three, when they finish primary school, with their attainments aged 16, when they sit their GCSE’s or equivalent qualifications. Whilst this change means that results cannot be directly compared with previous performance tables, the new results clearly show that overall, provisional outcomes for students in Worcestershire compare well with those seen nationally. 
Most schools in the county are obtaining an average or above average Progress 8 score and are also performing above average in all of the other key measurement areas including strong passes in English and Maths and the English Baccalaureate. 
Travel Wallet is Just the Ticket for Passengers with Disabilities 
A newly-launched ‘Travel Wallet’ is to help residents with disabilities overcome communication barriers whilst using public transport in Worcestershire. 
The credit card-sized folder allows passengers to organise tickets and travel passes, with transparent sleeves to display cards detailing their accessibility needs that can be shown to bus drivers or ticket staff. 
The travel wallet was developed by Worcestershire County Council following a pledge at a ‘People’s Parliament’ public debate on transport for people with learning disabilities. 
Residents interested in receiving a travel wallet can contact their social worker at Worcestershire County Council, while supplies are also being provided to a range of local charities. 
Action to Tackle Congestion 
New roundabouts, pedestrian crossings and more efficient traffic lights – just some of the measures that will be introduced to reduce congestion hotspots across Worcestershire. 
Cutting congestion is one of Worcestershire County Council’s key priorities. For that reason, £5 million of extra investment has been pledged to spend on congestion easing schemes across the county. 
The County Council has been consulting and surveying to understand key hotspots across the county. The views of residents have been listened to as to which areas they want to see improvements made. A full list of projects will be announced in the New Year. 
Worcestershire - A Good Place to Live 
More than 8 out of 10 people who live in Worcestershire say that the County is a good place to live, that’s according to one of the county’s biggest surveys of public opinion. 
More than 3,000 people from across the county took part in the annual Viewpoint Resident’s survey. It took place this year in June and July. 
Early results from the survey, which will be published in full this autumn, show that people’s satisfaction in the place where they live remains very high. More than 70% of people also said that they feel a sense of belonging to the area in which they live. 
Worcestershire residents aged 18 and over can sign up to be part of the Resident Viewpoint panel online at www.worcestershire.gov.uk/viewpoint

Velo Birmingham Bike Event
The controversial bike event took place on the 24th September and divided the communities through which it past. There were  crowds out in most  villages applauding the riders, and in several places like Bewdley and Droitwich, special arrangements were made to offer food and drink to the spectators.
In other places, there was serious opposition, some of which was regrettably expressed in oil, nails and tacks being strewn on the road and hedge clippings deliberately scattered on the route. Clearing up this material meant the cyclists were delayed and the road closures lifted late. This aggravated the situation for many who were not sympathetic to the event in the first place.
County officers and relevant councillors will by the middle of November whether to permit the event to go ahead in subsequent years and, if so, whether the route might be modified to minimise disruption and loss of business. 
Full business case to be submitted on local fire governance
Police and Crime Commissioner John Campion is submitting a full business case to government around taking on the governance of local fire services, in a bid to improve public safety and safe guard vital services.
In an initial business case published in June, independent experts recommended that the Commissioner should also provide governance for the two local fire and rescue services. The full business case verifies that a single governance body would give the best opportunity to improve local police and fire collaboration, efficiency, and ultimately, the services delivered to local communities.
A three month consultation received over 1,300 responses, 61% of which supported the proposals. Having reviewed all the feedback from that consultation, the Commissioner decided to move forward with a full business case.
John Campion said: “I promised I would listen to, and be guided by, our communities and that is what I am doing. If there is credible evidence that a change in governance would cost less, achieve more and has public backing, I cannot just ignore that. For those reasons I felt it was right to further develop these proposals, create a full business case and put it to government for their consideration.
“I recognise that some people had raised concerns during the consultation, but I am confident those concerns have been addressed in the full business case. Enhanced collaboration between our emergency services must now be delivered to increase public safety.” 
A full business case, taking on board consultation feedback, is now being finalised and will be submitted to the Home Office, who will ultimately decide whether any changes to governance go ahead.





